Brighton Area Schools
Health Advisory Committee
Thursday, May 16, 2019
BECC Boardroom

Introductions

5th Grade Reproductive Health Clarification
Maltby Staff

NHS Mental Health Survey- Miriam DeWolf

. Stop the Bleed

a. House Bill No. 4334

Focus for 2019-2020

. Anything else...



BAS Health Advisory Committee
Minutes from Thursday, May 16, 2019
BECC Boardroom

Attendance: Jennifer Sprys-Tellner BHS Administrator); Mary Khunger (parent/MD); Arnella Park (BHS
health teacher); Esther Morell (SMS health teacher); Hilary Feister Bell (parent); Laura Kelly (parent);
Jennifer Decker (Bridge Social Worker); Kris Nelson (BHS Social Worker); Rebecca Goyt (BHS health
teacher); Scott Brenner (Maltby Administrator); Henry Vecchioni (BAS Admin/Co-chair)

1. 5th Grade Reproductive Health Clarification
Scott Brenner, Maltby Intermediate School principal, shared concerns from his 5th grade staff
regarding the new reproductive heaith videos that were approved. The staff appreciated the
content, presentation and updated information provided in the new videos. However, there is no
mention or explanation of sexual intercourse. The staff and Mr, Brenner asked the committee to
approve their continued use of the older video, specifically the segment that does explain/define
sexual intercourse. The committee unanimously approved their request.

2. NHS Mental Health Survey- Miriam DeWolf, BHS Student
Miriam was unable to attend, but shared prior to the meeting that the NHS sent out the Mental
Health Survey, but there were not enough respondents to make any determinations or
recommendations. It is understood that next year’s NHS will try to conduct the survey again, and
to a wider qudience.

3. Stop the Bleed
a. House Bill No, 4334
Concern was shared as HB4334 would require all staff to be trained in “Stop the Bleed”,
Committee agrees the rationale is appropriate, however, not all teachers and school employees
comfortable dealing with blood. It is our goal to seek volunteers in each building for first phase of
training. Similar to Cardiac Response Team protocols.

4. Focus for 2019-2020

Continue with the Social/Emotional Supports and Protocols. Meeting dates are as follows:
9/19/19 11/20/19 1/15/20 3/18/20 5/20/20

5. Anything else...

Jennifer Sprys-Telllner, BHS principal, will be the new BAS Admin/Co-Chair of the HAC



